

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

William Francis Galvin, Secretary of the Commonwealth Massachusetts Historical Commission

August 10, 2020

Christopher Hagger Chair Sudbury Historical Commission Flynn Building 278 Old Sudbury Road Sudbury, MA 01776

RE: Sudbury-Hudson Transmission Reliability Project, Sudbury, Marlborough, Stow and Hudson, MA. MHC #RC.62384. EEA #15703.

Dear Mr. Hagger:

Thank you for submitting the Sudbury Historical Commission's (SHC) comments to the Massachusetts Historical Commission (MHC) for the project referenced above.

In response to your request for a copy of the draft US Army Corps of Engineers Section 106 Memorandum of Agreement (MOA), the MHC is unable to provide a copy of the MOA because the MHC has not yet received a copy of the draft MOA for review and comment.

The MHC notes that the SHC has requested additional information from the project proponent in order to continue to participate as a consulting party during the Section 106 review process. The MHC would appreciate receiving copies of any further comments the SHC wishes to provide as consultation proceeds.

These comments are offered to assist in compliance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act of 1966, as amended (36 CFR 800), Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 9, Section 26-27C (950 CMR 70-71) and MEPA (301 CMR 11). If you have questions, please contact Jonathan K. Patton at this office.

Sincerely,

Brona Simon

State Historic Preservation Officer

Executive Director State Archaeologist

Massachusetts Historical Commission

xc:

Denise Bartone, Eversource

Brooke Kenline-Nyman, Eversource Barbara Newman, USACOE-NED

Kate Atwood, USACOE-NED

Adam Duchesneau, Sudbury Director of Planning and Community Development